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YOUR ALLOTMENT NEWSLETTER 1/2016

Dear Friends,


So far it has been a fairly mild, wet and windy winter which has made digging on most plots hard work - and the weeds have continued to grow...!
Urgent work to be done before the bird nesting season – your help needed
[image: image1.emf]Glebe Working Party – 20 Feb There will be a special working party on 20th Feb at 10.00 to clear the rubbish lying in the area between the security fence and the allotment boundary that lies within the Glebe.  The working party will also fell the four self- sown sycamores which are growing between the fences. (These trees lie outside the Iffley Conservation area and the work has been approved by the Oxford Preservation Trust).  

Routine Working Parties

It is part of your membership agreement that you will give a few hours a year to assist with the overall maintenance of the site and to keep it neat and tidy, so the Committee have planned seven working party mornings this year - between 1030 and 1300 on:

12th  Mar, 17th Apr, 7th May, 21st  Aug, 11th Sep, 16th Oct and 20th Nov

If you cannot make any of those dates there are some of the tasks can be undertaken during the week, please contact me or a member of the Committee.  
Sheds –the Committee’s approval is required before erecting a shed. They can be no larger than 8ftx6ft  (2.43mx1.83m) Guttering and water catchment must be fitted. If you are considering a poly tunnel that also requires approval. 
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The Toilet.  A Committee member has spent a considerable amount of time and effort repairing and cleaning the toilet.  It has to be said that over the winter, the toilet been left in a pretty disgusting and unhygienic state by those who have been using it.  This is a significant issue as the first aid facility kit is kept in the toilet – and most of this had been used but not been refilled.  The toilet has now been thoroughly cleaned, restocked and first aid box replenished at significant £30 expense which is not budgeted for.  The bolt is now working as are the lights – you need to use the switch on the ceiling.   So it is up to everyone to play their part and keep the facility as you would wish to find it and take responsibility for replacing any item you use. First aid items in particular – you may need them next.

 We are an award winning allotment and if a visitor needs to use the facilities we want to be proud of the standards we keep.

OCC Allotment competition It time to think about entering and planning for this competition. Closing date for entries will be …... We would very much like to defend our title of ‘Allotment of the Year’, however the rules have changed and we can only do this if there are at least two of our allottees entered in the individual competition So its over to you.   Please let me know if you are thinking of entering.
The Website.  www.lrrhaa.org – take a look!  
The Shop is up and running – every Sunday 10.30 – 12.30

Committee Meetings: (All at 7.30pm in the Community Centre) 15th Mar, 19th Apr, 21st Jun, 26th Jul, 27th Sep and 13th  Dec.   All members are welcome to attend

And finally important dates for your diary 
· Summer Party –Sunday September 11th. 
· AGM: (Community Centre) 8th Nov at 7.30pm 

	[image: image2.jpg]


Colin Sharp, Chair  

	


